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Loving one another. Learning for our future. 

SPECIAL DATES 

‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from the Bible (Luke 

10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and compassion.  Through 

friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to learn and                             

flourish as individuals.’ 

 March 8– Stand  

with Ukraine Day 

 March 11- Book day 

 March 20-                 

St Cuthbert's Day 

 Holy week-    March 

28- April 1 

 4—15 April-  Easter 

Holidays   

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

St Cuthbert’s Blog from Wales 

Hello everybody! We are coming to you from Wales, Lower Treginnis Farm!  

First of all, the trip through the UK was really tiring but exciting once we got there. We jumped off 

the coach, eager for the day to finally begin. Those 6 and a half hours on the coach really got to us! 

We went to the dining room and tried some tasty Welsh cakes! We then practised a fire alarm be-

fore we went to dinner and had lasagne and salad. After that, we went to our cosy living room 

where we were split into 3 groups, A, B and C. Group A went to see the goats, Group B went to see 

the sheep and 2 lambs that had been born this morning. They asked the farmer lots of great ques-

tions about sheep and sheep farming. 

 Finally, Group C went to feed the pigs and see the chicks and chickens. We then went up to our 

dorms to get changed into our PJ’s before going into our living room to play games. We hope you 

are having a great time having an even more fun time than us! We will come back with more infor-

mation soon! Monday 28th February 2022 Lea, Judah & Cole.  

Hashem YR "W e read 
a book called Supertatos. 
The Evilpea takes the 
vegetables and ran and 
put them in the freezer. 
We then made our own 
Evilpeas.  

Zhiro Y1 "In English  
we have been learning 
about poems. We looked 
at acrostic poem. It's a 
type of poem where a  
letter of each line spells 
out a word or a name 
when read vertically.  

A lovely postcard from St Cuthbert’s 

children in Wales 



HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents,  

  With some of our KS2 pupils across in Wales, I thought it 
may be an idea to start with offsite farming news! 

So here are the pictures that tell 1000 words! And a big 
thank you to Ms Head and the staff team at Lower Treginnis 
for supporting farming learning this week!  

And back here in the city, we also have 
exciting news: Daffodils telling us it is 
springtime, and a fire engine (with flash-
ing lights and a siren) visiting our play-
ground - but a planned visit and all part 
of EYFS and learning! Thank you Ms 
Maxey! 

Now finally it is weekend and time for a 
restful two 
days ahead! 

 

With best wishes, 

Miss Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team 

“There is nothing noble in being               

superior to your fellow man; true             

nobility is being superior to your                

former self.”  Ernest Hemingway 

  This Week’s Attendance 

Class Attendance 

Y5 96.9% 

Y4 95.3% 

Y6 95.0% 

Y2 91.3% 

YR 90.5% 

Y1 89.6% 

YN 88.8% 

Y3 84.8% 

Total 91.2% 

Adan Y3                                                           

"In History we made leaflets about 

the Celtic houses in the Iron Age. We 

included facts like materials to make 

the houses. They used mud and 

straws for the walls and 

thatched straws for the roofs. 

Neimah Y2  “In History we 
learnt about Samuel Pepys. We 
read about the fire of London in 
his dairy. It happened in 1666. 
We then we wrote our own dia-
ries." 

Nick Y1 " In Maths we 
compared lengths and heights 
of different objects. We used 
words like, long, longer and 
longest. Other words like 
shorter than and taller than. 

Omar Y2 "In Maths we 
learnt about shapes and counted 
the sides of different shapes. We 
also learnt different names, like 
hexagon, which a has six sides. 

DOUBLE PARKING 

Please can parents respect our  

request not to double-park at drop

-off and pick-up times.  

This creates danger for our pupils 

and blocks exits and entrances for 

residents.  

If this issue persists, the residents 
will take action by asking the 

council to block the road. 

Hannah Y3                                             

"In Maths we have been calculat-

ing new ways to solve multiplica-

tion questions. We learnt about the 

grid and the column methods. The 

grid method is when where we 

partitioned numbers into tens and 

units before we multiplied. 

Good Samaritans 

This week our Good Samaritan is 

Christian, Y1, for being a super 

star all week. He helped his friends 

feel better at break and helped his 

teachers with small jobs. 

Leon YN                                             

“We saw the fire engine in the  

playground.  We asked ques-

tions. And we read a book 

about the fireman. ” 



  Nursery and              

Reception   

3:00-3:45 

Ks1 

3:30-4:30 

Ks2 

3:30-4:30 

                  

Monday 

Board Games                   

Club 

Ms Maxey 

15 children 

£30 per term 

Athletics/

sports Club     

Mr Reid /       

Mr Routledge 

20 children 

£30 per term 

Coding Club                      

Miss Head 

20 children 

£30 per term 

                  

Tuesday 

                                             

No Club 

Art Club  

Ms Dimitrova 

15 Children 

£30 per term 

Art Club                                 

Ms Dimitrova 

15 Children 

£30 per term 

                                                         

 

 
 

Wednesday 

Mindfulness 

Colouring club                                            

Ms Maxey 

15 children 

£30 per term 

Junk Model-

ling                    

Ms Burns 

20 children 

£30 per term 

Science club                            

Miss Boateng 

15 children 

£30 per term 

Sports/

football            

Mr Reid /              

Mr Routledge 

20 children 

£30 per term 

 Science club                  

Miss Boateng 

15 children 

£30 per term 
                         

Thursday 

Construction 

ClubMs Maxey 

15 children 

£30 per term 

Homework 

club                 

Miss Smith/ 

Mrs Trewick 

15 children 

£30 per term 

Homework 

club                 

Miss Smith/ 

Mrs Trewick 

15 children 

£30 per term 

Spring Term - After School Club Program  

THURSDAY 3rd MARCH 2022 

Hello people of St Cuthbert School and to all who are reading 

this. This is our fourth and final day here in lovely Treginnis. 

Here are some updates on what we were doing: 

Group A: Our groups (Aisha is writing) first task of the day was 

to feed the sheep out in the field! We also met all of Alid’s dogs. 

Then, we came back for breakfast which was scrambled eggs 

and bacon. We then went to the garden and put some compost 

on the ground. After break, we went to the gift shop to buy sou-

venirs for ourselves and our parents. After we had a delicious 

lunch (fishcakes and bread with dulse which is seaweed), we 

went to the beach for the rest of the afternoon and some people 

even found crabs!  

Group B: Our group (Mustafa is writing) first started with the 

pigs and poultry (eggs and bacon). We had to feed the pigs with 

sow rolls by dipping the buckets in their pens (which most peo-

ple failed) very quickly. Shortly after this we checked the chicks

-that are a few weeks old-in the miniature house next to the red 

tomato seedlings. The chicks were under a bright heat lamp for 

warmth. We were so lucky to hold the baby chicks, very careful-

ly so they wouldn't try to run away, and while we were doing 

this, we were also learning about them. Did you know that they 

lose their fur on their body in a few weeks but their heads lose 

their fur after? We then went into the house and started to 

bake delicious orange drizzle muffins which took only 15 

minutes to bake in the oven. We had to put orange skin (zest) 

in the mixture, which I think is weird. A gift shop was next to 

where we stayed so we went there and bought goodies (I 

bought many things) and we all headed to the rocky beach… 

Aisha explained all of that. 

Group C: Our group (Fatima is writing) first started our day 

with the goats where we were split into 4 groups of 3 and each 

group was sent into different pens. Afterwards, we were told 

what goats would go into which pens. We were given the choice 

if we wanted to go in the pen with the goats or not. Unfortu-

nately, the billie goat (Brynn) was in my pen that I was as-

signed to and we were told that it wasn’t very safe to be in the 

pen with Brynn. Due to this, part of group 4 were individually 

sent to other pens with friendlier goats. While we were in the 

pen with the goats, we poured 1 cup of goat feed into the bas-

kets where the food would go into. Following this, we took Ira 

to the milking parlour so she could be milked…she wasn’t very 

keen on being milked as she has been separate from her kids 

for some time and is now pregnant again. We comforted her by 

sending her back to her pen. Finally, we did a little check up on 

the goats to see if they were healthy: checking their eyes, ears, 

legs, noises, urine and a few more. Our final activity was a 

coastal walk where we walked next to Ramsey Island where 

there was a small hill with rocks on top; we took some pictures 

and enjoyed the view.  

The beach was absolutely beautiful! It took us about 20 

minutes, walking through the sheef fields, to reach Porth Lysgi 

Bay. We were so lucky that it was low tide and were able to 

search through the many rock pools for molluscs and crabs 

with Fiona. Meanwhile, Dan made us a campfire and some of 

us became warriors. Vicki was searching the cliff lines with 

Mujtaba and Anna for shells and sea glass. Dan said that dur-

ing the first lockdown that they spent good parts of their days 

enjoying the sun and sea.  

We are so excited to come home and see our families tomor-

row, but we are so sad to be leaving Treginnis!! It has been the 

most incredible week.  

See you all on Friday!!!Aisha, Mustafa and Fatima. 

 A fantastic book written 

and illustrated by children 

in Reception.  

Early learners and 

some Key Stage 2              

children get to ask   

questions and explore 

a great big fire engine, 

when the Fire brigade 

visited our school. 
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ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

YN Musa  For being kind to his 

friends and sharing. 

YR My For her outstanding atti-

tude towards her learning 

in Reception. 

Y1 Christian For amazing behaviour and 

engagement in all lessons. 

Y2 Ajwa For confidently using her 

English to seek help and for 

working incredible work 

this week.  

Y3 Banan For making a huge effort to 

settle in to a brand new 

class–well done! 

Y4  Ammar For encouraging his            

classmates on task.  

YN Arthur For showing great scissor  

skills. 

YR   Tye – 

Anthony     

For successfully writing 

his harder to spell and 

read words when concen-

trating. 

Y1  Ebion For beautifully presented 

artwork. 

Y2 Kawsar For keeping her Maths 

book so neat and for us-

ing a ruler to rule her 

margins. 

Y3 Mark For putting a lot of effort 

in to his handwriting and 

presentation. 

Y5  Imogen 

and              

Jennifer 

For a well presented and 

project talk on  healthy 

eating.              . 

STAR LEARNERS OF THE  

WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

PRESENTATION HOTSHOTS 
OF THE  WEEK   

 Congratulations to you all!  

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

There will be exciting prizes, 
for the  right   answer to this 
week’s puzzle handed in on 
Thursday. Please write your 

name and   answer on a sepa-
rate piece of  paper. Good luck! 

Puzzle time 

IMPORTANT REMINDER: 

PE kits must go home on Friday for washing and return to school on 

Monday. Kits stay in school all week. Pupils must be wearing their 

full PE kits for PE. 


